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SUBJECT:  Vacation #20-02, initiated by Rick Telegan on behalf of Exposition, LLC 
and Leeco, LLC, to abandon a 25-foot-wide access easement in Foothill 
Drive (extended) and a 25-foot-wide temporary access easement along the 
east side of G Street at Foothill Drive (extended).   

ACTION:  Finding: 
1) The proposed Vacation is consistent with the General Plan.  

RECOMMENDATION 
The owner is requesting the Vacation/Abandonment of a 25-foot-wide access easement that begins 
on the east side of Foothill Drive (extended) near the intersection of G Street and extends east  
approximately 1,732 feet containing approximately 43,075 square feet and a 25-foot-wide 
temporary access easement along the east side of G Street beginning at the intersection of Foothill 
Drive (extended) and extending south approximately 449 feet, containing approximately 11,229 
square feet (Attachment A).  Planning staff recommends the Planning Commission adopt a Finding 
that the proposed Vacation is consistent with the General Plan, subject to approval by the City 
Council of General Plan.   

BACKGROUND 
The property owner dedicated the easements in 2007 to provide access to the City’s park site east 
of their property as shown on the location map at Attachment A and in anticipation of widening of 
G Street to its ultimate width of 128 feet.  The owner recently recorded a parcel map that dedicated 
the streets and the additional right-of-way needed along G Street.  Therefore, there is no longer a 
need for the easements.   
The General Plan does not address such routine items as easements or vacating parcels, so there is 
little guidance provided for such a vacation. Because such matters are not addressed, the proposed 
Vacation is not inconsistent with any of the General Plan’s goals or policies. Therefore, the 
proposed Abandonment is consistent with the General Plan and a Finding of Consistency is 
recommended. Planning staff recommends the Planning Commission adopt a Finding showing that 
the proposed Vacation is consistent with the General Plan. 
Attachments: 

A) Location Map  
B) Legal Description and Map of Proposed Vacation Areas 
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